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· The G.A.A. has welcomed the Government’s confirmation that they will make annual awards available for senior intercounty players in recognition of the role of Gaelic Games in the social, economic and cultural life of the nation and on the basis that because of their amateur status they cannot avail of tax relief applicable to professional sports people.

· The new schemes will be open to players participating in the Senior Hurling and Football Intercounty Championships, including the Tommy Murphy Cup and the Christy Ring and Nicky Rackard competitions.  €3.5 million is being made available in 2008 and the level of award to teams will be calculated on a sliding scale increasing with continuing involvement in the Championships.  This is consistent with the G.A.A. and G.P.A. joint submission made with the approval of Central Council earlier this year.

· Payment of these awards is contingent on the G.A.A. and the G.P.A. agreeing standards and criteria with the Irish Sports Council.  It will also be subject to County Committees, team management and players representatives developing plans and measurable goals and objectives which are agreed by the Irish Sports Council and consistent with GAA policy.

· The funding for the proposed awards will be made available by the Irish Sports Council through Croke Park to County Boards on a squad basis of 30.   

· The revised proposal is acceptable to the G.A.A. in principle on the basis that players award funding is being paid through the Irish Sports Council and that the funding will be additional to any current or future funding, including capital and games development funding, provided by the Government to the G.A.A.  

· The Irish Sports Council has also accepted responsibility for  monitoring of the schemes and will oversee a tri-annual review in that context.

· Mr. Nickey Brennan, President of the G.A.A., stated that “I am pleased that the issue of recognition for G.A.A. players has been addressed”.  He said that from a G.A.A. perspective “the Association’s core concerns had been addressed - the protection of the Amateur Status, the payment of funds from the exchequer clearly defined as sports awards and the commitment that G.A.A funding generally would not be negatively 
impacted on in any way”.  He said that “the proposal will however require the ratification and approval of 

- 2 -

Central Council and it will be placed on the agenda for its December meeting”.

· Mr. Brennan paid tribute to the Minister for Arts, Sports & Tourism, Mr. Séamus Brennan, and his officials, to the Irish Sports Council and to all involved in the recent discussions. 

